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###@###.co.uk 

 

04 January 2021 
 

Dear Mr ### 
 

Thank you for contacting Transport for Wales. In response to your letter concerning 
‘vaccine passports’ dated 8 December 2020, we can confirm that Transport for 
Wales will not be implementing such a scheme. As Transport for Wales is subject to 
Welsh Government regulation; and as the COVID-19 vaccination is not mandatory; 
unless receiving the vaccine and the requirement to carry a vaccine passport was 
made law  (together with powers of enforcement), this will not be considered. The 
Rail Delivery Group (RDG) have also taken this same position. 

 
Though the COVID-19 vaccination will protect the individual receiving it, Transport 
for Wales has a responsibility to protect all customers and staff, and will continue to 
promote and maintain our protective measures such as enhanced cleaning, social 
distancing, and mandatory face-covering requirements. These preventative 
measures provide an essential line of protection to all those using our services 
safely, whilst we continue to follow Government, industry and health-specialist 
advice. 

 
I trust this information will be of use to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 James Price 
Prif Weithredwr / Chief Executive 
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